EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 8 JANUARY 2004

COS.16/04
THREE RIVERS PROJECT

With reference to Executive Decision EX.326/03, the Head of Economic and Community Development submitted Report ECD.36/03 outlining opportunities for tourism, leisure, ecological and environmental projects in the river corridors of the Eden, Petteril and Caldew.  The Executive had considered this report and had referred it to this Committee and the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for comment.

Ms Elliot outlined the three options which had been considered by the Executive and these included :

Option 1:
Updating landscape appraisal work which would contribute to the Local Plan Review, the Restoring Eden Project and the Centre of Excellence for Wildlife.  Existing open spaces with river frontages would be included in the work.

Option 2 :
Investigate practical measures to improve access, such as determining locations for individual, well designed pedestrian/cycle river crossings.  Opportunities could be explored for cross city riverside routes/walks linking with City Council owned public space and reflecting existing walks already mapped and promoted by the Council.  Any improvement to long distance trails would need to be discussed with the various Management Groups overseeing such routes.  The work must also link closely with the cycling strategy being prepared by the County Council.

Option 3:
Assessing development potential within the built up area, identifying brown field sites, clarifying ownerships, identifying constraints and recommending land uses.  

The Working Group comprising Officers from various business units within the Council had considered the options and recommended that the second option was likely to prove of most immediate benefit.

The Executive had agreed to pursue Option 2 in taking forward any feasibility work and investigations should also be made into the part of Option 3 dealing with the potential for economic regeneration along some of the rivers.

Ms Elliot advised that the Head of Property Services had made initial enquiries with Chartered Surveyors regarding the costs of Option 3 and a rough estimate of £8,000 had been suggested.

Members referred to Option 2 stating that the cost of river crossings could be very substantial and it could be that money could be spent better on other things.  The Committee felt that it was difficult to be over-enthusiastic about this option or to adequately consider it without more information about the detailed costs.  There were also implications for other agencies, e.g. the County Council and impact on Local Transport Plans and other Local Plans in the area.

A Member emphasised the importance of long term and short term planning stressing the importance of having a clear direction as to where the Council is going.

Members then referred to Option 3, commenting that it would be useful to assess development potential within the built up area, identifying brown field sites, clarifying ownerships, identifying constraints, and recommending land uses.  They suggested that this would be a worthwhile and useful exercise and stated that if Carlisle was to have a University in the future it would be necessary to start identifying potential sites, and that the £8,000 could therefore be money well spent for the future.

The Portfolio Holder thanked the Committee for their comments and stated that this was not something which the Executive were throwing money at, they were at the stage of considering what to do and the comments of the Committee were helpful in this regard.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised of the following comments of the Committee :

(1)
The Committee is concerned about how realistic it is to pursue Option 2 given the potential costs of river crossings and they stressed the importance of having adequate information about the full costs involved before making any decisions about pursuing this option.

(2)
There are concerns about the limited capacity within the Economic and Community Development Business Unit and the Council in general, to fully take on board the pursuing of Option 2.

(3)
If Option 2 was to be pursued any further, this would have to be done in partnership with external agencies and taking into account current transport and local plans.

(4)
That the potential advantages in pursuing Option 3 to assess development potential are recognised by this Committee, particularly in terms of the advantage this could be in the future.

(5)
That any consideration of a Three River Strategy should ensure that there is both short term and long term planning with the Council having a clear direction on where it is going in the future.

